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blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Hello, Quilt-Lovers


It’s the beautiful month of May! We hope everyone can join us for the May meeting of the BVQG on Monday evening, May 19, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center. All quilt-lovers are welcome.


Our program for that night is presented by Guild member and quilt shop owner Nancy Fleecs, explaining “From Clip Art to Quilt Art.” Nancy will give us all kinds of tips for working with machine quilting either on the home machine or on a larger mid-arm, plus she’ll show some of her latest books and patterns, including some fun and easy machine-quilting patterns. Summer is a great time to practice machine-quilting, so don’t miss Monday night!

We’ll also have our always fantastic Show’n’Tell, refreshments provided by Linda Schiessl and Janalee Petsch, and the next clue in our Brown Bag Round Robin adventure. We hope all of you can make it.

Craft Show in November


Yes! we have reserved a space at the 20th Annual Holiday Craft Show held next November 15 in the Seward Ag Pavilion. This event is sponsored each year by the Seward Junior Women’s Club and will be our Guild’s major fund raiser of the year. Let’s put some life back into our fund-raising efforts! Marilyn Varner and Barbara Pike have volunteered to be our show coordinators so we are off to a great start. It’s not too soon to begin planning your fund projects. (Tip: They should be quilts or quilt-related!)
July

The theme for our Fourth of July show (upstairs in Cattle Bank) is “Frolic in the Woods.” Please bring your quilts to the May / June meetings. Ideas: any quilts that feature trees, woodland animals, or blocks with “woodsy” names (for example: Bear Paw).


This year’s Challenge Quilt is “Welcome to My Garden” due at our regular July meeting! Kits with the challenge fabric are still available.

Happy Birthday to:


Phyllis Hronik – May 23

“Around the Frame” Quilting Events


Spring Fling II, May 16, 17, & 18 in Curtis, NE at the NCTA Campus. Join fellow quilters for a fun get-away of a trunk show, classes, quilt show, merchant mall, food, and entertainment for all ages 8 to 108. Spend your nights in a cheery dorm room. Cost goes by individual event and meal. If you get this newsletter in time, check with Kriss Moulds who has some registration forms received in the BVQG mail!

Lincoln Quilters Guild 2008 Quilt Show, “A Quilter’s Compass: Turning Freely on a Pivot,” will be held 9 a.m. – 5 p.m. May 23-25 at the Weary Center, Nebraska Wesleyan University, North 53rd St. and Huntington Avenue, Lincoln, Nebraska. More than 400 quilts, special displays, demonstrations and vendors. Live auction, 1 p.m. May 25. Admission - $6, Seniors 62+ $5. (Coordinated tours of the International Quilt Study Center & Museum, 33rd & Holdrege.) www.lincolnquiltersguild.org

The Original Creative Festival (Sewing-Quilting-Needlearts-Crafts), Mid-America Center in Council Bluffs, IA, May 29-31. Workshops begin on May 28. General admission: $8, 2-day: $11, 3-day $15. Order tickets at www.pcmexpo.com. Tickets can be sold at the festival for any Seminar not sold out. Class descriptions on the website.


The Omaha Quilter’s Guild presents “Quilters Make Every Day Best!” June 6, 7, & 8. Friday-9 a.m.-8 p.m., Sat.- 9-6, Sun.-Noon-4. It will be at the Nebraska Crossing Outlet Mall, Exit 432 on I-80 (Junction of I-80 and Hwy 31). There will be a large quilt display and vendor exhibits. Admission $5, 2-day pass $8, Seniors and Students $4.See www.omahaquiltersguild.org


Sandhills Quilt Guild Quilt Show during the Ranch Expo in Bassett, NE, June 11 from 10 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. & June 12 from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.. Raffle quilt drawing at 5 p.m. on June 12. Contact info: Carolyn Hall 402-684-3417 or cjhall@huntel.net.
Blue Valley Quilters Treasurer’s Report
Beginning Checkbook Balance, March 31, 2008




$3,555.50

Income


12 Bus Trip Deposits @ $45 each




540.00


8 Bus Trip Deposits @ $45 each




360.00


2 New Member Dues & 1 Challenge Fabric



  41.00

Expenses


Deposit on Bus Rental





290.00


Balance Due on bus Rental




           1,160.00

Lunch for Bus Trip






204.00


Supper for Bus Trip





400.00


Prizes & Water for Bus Trip




  61.00


Newsletter Copies - Marilyn Varner



    5.65


Jan-Apr 2008 Website – Becky Wallroff



  19.80

April Program + Mileage – Sandi Kosch



110.36


Deposit for Booth @ Fall Craft Show



110.00

Ending Checkbook Balance, April 30, 2008




$2,135.69
Certificate of Deposit Balance***





  2000.00

TOTAL ASSETS, April 30, 2008





$4,135.69

***Certificate of Deposit Cattle Bank 9 month, 4.91% rate, 5.00% APY

12.29/07, $2,000.00, Duje 09/29/08


Special “Let It Snow “NP”

Lori Duffek, BVQ Treasurer

Welcome to New Members!

Carrie Johnson





Kerri Meyer

2613 Branched Oak Rd.




1971 A St.

Seward, NE 68434




Pleasant Dale, NE 68423

641-1101 795-2050

B-day: April 4





B-day: June 29

johnsoncarrie@windstream.net



picturethis6@yahoo.com
Blue Valley Quilters Guild Meeting

Monday, April 21, 2008

Seward Civic Center, 6th & Bradford

Seward, NE

President Linda Riesberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Linda welcomed the group and the following guests were introduced:  Carrie Johnson and Kerri Meyer.  

Member birthdays for April were recognized.  Janalee Petsch, Jan Stehlik, and Marilyn Varner, who were wearing their name tags, were chosen to receive door prizes. Carrie Johnson, a visitor, also received a door prize.  

Jeanie Hecker introduced the speaker, Sandy Kosch from Shelby, who spoke on the benefits of taking workshops.  She gave a trunk show of many of her quilts.  She also spoke about the importance of being an organ donor and of driving safely.

There are still challenge fabric packs available for $1 each with the challenge rules for the “My Favorite Garden” challenge due in July.

Minutes from the March 17, 2008 meeting and the Treasurer’s Report for March 2008 were approved as printed.   
Linda reminded members who are participating in the orphan block challenge to pick up one of the blue bags at the back of the room and take an instruction sheet with the second round rules with them when leaving the meeting.

The April 26 bus trip is full and Linda reminded those going that they will be leaving at 7:00 a.m.

The fund raiser this year will be the November craft show.  Marilyn Varner and Barbara Pike have volunteered to co-chair the committee.  A double booth was purchased for the show.

Jan Stehlik will be the next Member of the Month.  Information about her will be on the internet in a week or two.

The theme for the 4th of July quilt show is “Frolic in the Woods” which would include anything with a woodsy theme or with blocks that would suggest a woodsy theme (Bears Paw, Turkey Tracks, etc.).  Bring any quilt you would like to have hung for this show to the May or June meeting.  After the June meeting, you can take them to Fabric Fair where they will be picked up before the show in July.  

Katy said the bus to Chadron for the Nebraska State Quilt Guild meeting was full, but they might be able to squeeze in one or two more people.

The meeting ended with Show and Tell.

The next meeting will be May 19, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.
Barbara Pike

Secretary 

The Blue Valley Quilt Guild

Return Mailing Address:

441 N. Third St.

Seward, NE 68434

To the May meeting bring:

Nametag

Orphan Block Round Robin exchange

Show’n’Tell

Library Books

(BABES-bring your round robin to exchange)
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